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The Next Meeting is 7 pm, May 31st at the Al Bahr Temple, 5440 Kearny Mesa Rd. 
 

Behind the Hampton Inn 
 

 

May Program 
 

Strip Canoe Construction 
By Sue Spray 

 
I would like to introduce myself as your program chair for 2006 and am very happy to provide May’s meeting 
presentation on how I built canoes such as the one in last year’s Design in Wood Exhibition.  The judges awarded my 
Mahogany Canoe #4 First Place in tradition woodworking accessories category, fair attendees voted it People’s 
Choice and the SDFWA President chose it as First Place in the novice category. I was thrilled and honored to receive 
this recognition for my work. 
 
My day job is Senior Veterinarian at the Scripps Research Institute in La Jolla.   I am board certified in Comparative 
Medicine which is the study of comparing physiology and biology across various species including humans.  I really 
like my day job, but I absolutely love and am fanatical about woodworking. 
 
This obsession with woodworking began in the 6th grade when a teacher introduced me to relief carving.  In junior high 
school, woodshop was offered to girls and I jumped at the chance.  I already had had the requisite classes in home 
economics and really wanted to try my hand at working with wood.  My mother wasn’t too thrilled about the idea and 
reluctantly relented.  I consider myself largely self taught though I have attended many seminars and classes from 
some of woodworking’s finest craftsmen including David Marks, Sam Maloof, Frank Klauz, Sandor Nagyszalanczy, Ian 
Kirby and others.  I really like to talk to people who are as passionate about woodworking as I am and have learned 
much from San Diego Fine Woodworkers members.   
 
I first became interested in building canoes when I saw a 1990 Popular Mechanics article on cedar strip canoe 
building,  I thought it was beautiful and wanted to build one. I did not think my skills were at an adequate level, so I cut 
the article out and saved it.  In 1996, I pulled the article out and began construction. My first boat was completed a little 
over a year later.  I built two more out of cedar as commissioned pieces.  One hangs in a home in Del Mar, the other is 
owned by an avid canoeist in North Carolina.  It was given to him as a gift from his wife and he uses it regularly.  In 
2003 I decided to build a canoe in an unconventional manner for the purpose of entering it in the Designs in Wood 
Exhibition at the San Diego Fair.  It took 2 years to complete.   I had been attending the fair for a number of years 
specifically to see the woodworking exhibits and was always extremely impressed with the quality of craftsmanship of 
the pieces. I was much honored and surprised to receive the awards for my canoe.  I felt just being accepted into the 
exhibit was a major accomplishment. 
 
The presentation for the May meeting is a PowerPoint presentation that covers the basics of strip canoe construction.  
I will go over the basic and advanced techniques including hull construction, waterproofing, and gunwale, deck and 
seat construction.  Construction of strip canoes can be very rewarding and only requires mostly hand tools and 
portable power tools.  I hope you will join me for an informative and education seminar.  See you there!   
 
Susan Spray, Program Chairwoman 
 



May Raffle 
 

10 Great Prizes 
 

1. Porter Cable plunge router kit                     6.  Porter Cable 5” orbital sander        .   
2. Porter Cable 1 ¾ clamp base router   7.  Delta nail/staple gun 
3. Porter Cable router     8.  Chop saw table (2 foot) 
4. Kreg Pocket Hole kit     9.  6 piece Marples chisel set 
5. Lie Nielsen hand plane     10.  The bucket 

 

Remember! The money collected for the raffle goes toward the purchase of bigger and better prizes next month!!! So 
buy lots of tickets!! 
 

Also, when you make purchases at our sponsors, be sure to show your membership card and thank the 
managers/owners. 
 

Call for Raffle and Resource committee members! Anyone who is interested in helping out with the raffle and 
resource job would be greatly welcome. I am going in for foot surgery this month and my Palomar class schedule in 
the fall will make it hard for me to continue the job the way it should be done. I have some wonderful people helping 
out now but they are also on other committees. A committee of five would be just about right. Along with buying lots of 
cool stuff for the meetings the club has many great sponsors that need to be visited about raffle prizes and to drop off 
flyers. There are lots of ways we can make our club even better – find out how! I have many ideas and I’m sure you do 
too. Please call or email me if you are interested or have questions (858)442-3744 or vikih@mindspring.com 
 
Viki Hennon, Raffle and Resource Chairwoman 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

From the President… 
 

Entries for the Design In Wood show are now closed. It is now time for setup and we need your help. THIS IS 
THE LAST MEETING BEFORE THE DESIGN IN WOOD SHOW AND WE STILL NEED A LOT OF VOLUNTEERS 
FOR FLOOR WALKERS AND THE CHAIR SHOP. 

We have about 80 open slots for floorwalkers, especially in the 7 PM to 10 PM shift. This is an easy shift to do 
after work.  It is usually less busy and gives you more time to look over the display. Floor duty can be very rewarding 
and educational. You don’t have to be an expert as answers on all the pieces are readily available at the front desk. It 
also gives you a chance to spend some time really looking over the different works on display. I know from past 
experience that I seem to find something new each time I go through the show. And I always learn something new 
about woodworking from looking over the entries.  Floor walking is a very important job at the show. Interacting with 
the public, answering questions about the different pieces on display, signing up new members, directing people to the 
bathroom, etc. Besides, you get to wear one of those nice brightly colored vests that identify you as a San Diego Fine 
Woodworker. Seriously though, we need to protect the pieces on display and answer the many questions about the 
pieces on display. So please sign up if you are able. We really need your help in continuing to make this the largest 
and best woodworking show in the country. 

The first thing we have to do is set-up. The more help we get the better. No sign up is necessary to help with 
set up. Of course, you get fair tickets for helping with set up. Just show up. If you have a screw gun, bring it. If not just 
come with a willingness to help. There is plenty to do. We will feed you and provide plenty of refreshments. The more 
people we have the easier it is on everyone. Set up really goes by quickly and it is a good way to meet people in the 
organization. We always have a good time and it is a lot of fun. Just show up and we will put you to work. Get involved 
and take advantage of the opportunity to work with you.  

We also need volunteers to work in the 19th century cabinet shop making children’s chairs. Each year we 
produce about 50 chairs for charity. These are hand made during the fair by our members. It is a great way to learn 
and practice hand tool techniques. The hand tool skills we teach you are still very important skills for today’s 
woodworker and are necessary for any type of woodworking project, from furniture to cabinets.  

Sign up sheets for all shifts are available on line at www.sdfwa.org and will also be available at the meeting. 
Use the online signup if possible. But for the computer challenged we will have sign up sheets at the meeting. ALL 
VOLUNTEERS RECEIVE 2 FAIR TICKETS for each shift.  The more you volunteer, the more tickets you get.  Work a 
few shifts and treat your family. Besides being a lot of fun it is a good way to get to know your fellow members.  This is 
our big event for the year so sign up and plan to help.  Please see Bob Stevenson’s message for further information. 
  
See you at the meeting 
Ed Gladney, President  858-484-4366, gladney@san.rr.com 
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DESIGN IN WOOD EXHIBITION 
 

25 years of providing you a place to show off your work 
 

ENTRIES HAVE CLOSED - “We have done it again.  We have 332 entries and should have a truly unique and 
fascinating exhibit.” 
 

HELP HELP HELP HELP HELP HELP 
 
 We need everyone’s HELP.  We can not really provide a great exhibit for the public without your assistance.  
We need you to sign up to work at least one shift at the Fair.  The areas we need help the most are: 
 

the afternoon shifts in the shop from 4-6pm 
and on the floor from 1-4pm and 7-10pm. 

 
 To see what dates and times are available, go to our web site, www.SDFWA.org.  Click on Volunteer for DIW 
2006 under Coming Events.  Choose your dates and times and then either email Eric Lunde at eric.lunde@cox.net or 
call Eric at 858-487-7644.  You may also sign up at the May meeting. 
 
 For each shift you sign up for, you will receive two (2) Fair tickets ($20 value).  The more shifts you sign up 
for, the more tickets you will have to pass out to family, friends, and neighbors.  Signing up for several shifts on the 
same day provides the highest return. 
 
  

S e t  U p :   
May 21, 2006 Sunday afternoon (unload trucks) 

May 22, 2006 Monday (Start setup) 
May 23, 2006 Tuesday (continue set up) 

May 24, 2006 Wednesday (continue setup) 
May 25, 2006 Thursday (continue setup) 

May 26, 2006 Friday - Music festival setup – No volunteers 
May 27 & 28, 2006 – Music Festival – No volunteers 

May 29 – 31 (staff only – complete setup) 
 

F a i r  D a t e s :  
June 10, 2006 Saturday, Show opens - Awards ceremony 7:00pm 

July 4, 2006, Tuesday, Show closes 12:00 midnight 
Exhibits closed Mondays:  June 12 & 19 & 26 

 
T a k e  D o w n  E x h i b i t s  &  P i c k  U p  E n t r i e s :  

July 5, 2006, Wednesday – Take Down - 8:00am - completion 
             Pick Up Entries - Noon – 8:00pm 
 
 Remember, we always need your help.  Good food; Great Comradeship; A chance to do your part and get 
paid with tickets to the Fair.  No need to sign up in advance for set up, just show up, sign in and help.  I am sure you 
will enjoy the experience. 
 
If you have any questions, please call me. 
 
Bob Stevenson, Shows & Exhibits Chairman  619-422-7338, bobscww@cox.net 

 
SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT 

  
            If you signed up to work a shift at the Fair, a letter with the dates and times of your assignments along with your 
Fair tickets will be mailed to you. 
  
            This year, because the sign ups are going so slow and the last chance to sign up is at the general meeting on 
May 31, the letters probably won’t be mailed until June 5. 
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 LEARNING FROM THE MASTERS 
 
 The Design In Wood exhibition is a show case and an inspiration for our members.  The guest speaker 
seminar program is another event designed to educate and inspire our group.  In this article I will feature a few of the 
earlier guest speakers and tell how this program has evolved over the years. 
 Our first lecture/workshop was to feature James Krenov, but at the last minute it was cancelled because of 
illness.  So, Art Carpenter became our first nationally renowned guest speaker.  On October 16th, 1982, he gave an 
excellent lecture and slide show that spanned his 34 year career as a designer craftsman.  Art appeared on the cover 
of Fine Woodworking November/December 1982.  James Krenov did give a program in April of 1984. 
 The association was introduced to Sam Maloof on March 15th 1985.  We arranged a special Friday night 
general meeting.  He gave a presentation of what he was doing and the direction he saw wood working going.  That 
direction now known as the California Style.  The group followed this meeting with a field trip to Sam’s home and shop 
that fall.  
 The association hosted Frank Cummings on May 25th 1988.  Frank gave an outstanding lecture and slide 
show of his work.  His work is very artistic and superbly crafted.  Frank was featured in the January 1988 issue of 
American Wood Turner.  We also arranged a field trip to his shop at Cal. State Fullerton, where he was an instructor. 
 Probably the most controversial guest speaker was Wenell Castle.  Wenell did work for the rich and famous on 
the east coast.  He was commissioned to create the 500,000th Steinway piano. Castle had moved from a traditional 
woodworker to a contemporary artist. So by the time he spoke in San Diego on March 17-18 1989, his work was a bit 
far out for many of our members.   
 The Brian Boggs seminar, in 1996, was very unique because he not only lectured, showed slides, but he also 
built in two days a Kentucky mule eared ladder back chair that was raffled off at the end of the workshop.  The chair 
went for between $600 to $800.  It was very impressive to watch the ease and speed with which Brian worked – using 
the traditional chair making tools.  His ladder back chair was featured in the 1995 summer issue of Fine Woodworking 
Home Furniture magazine.   
 Before 1995, our national guest speaker seminar programs were held in a variety of locations and at different 
times of the year.  Art Carpenter appeared in a room in Balboa Park.  Sam Maloof gave his presentation in a junior 
high school in University City.  Frank Cummings spoke at a general meeting at the United Methodist Church in 
Clairemont.  Wenell Castle gave his lecture and slide program at University City High School and the workshop was 
held at San Diego State University.   
 In 1995, I arranged for the Doug Hicks seminar to be held at the San Diego School of Creative and Performing 
Arts.  At the time I was teaching technical theater there.  We transformed the stage into a woodworking shop, used 
theater lighting and close-up video shown on several TV monitors.  This was the birth of our present fall seminar 
program.  Now it is even more high tech.  Over the last 24 years the association has been blessed to have such 
master craftsmen graciously share their knowledge and skills with us. 
 
A footnote: I would like to make a correction in my article that was printed in the March issue.  Lynn Rybarczyk was the 
co-superintendent with Chuck Masters and not Bob Mason as was printed. 
 
Chuck Meacham – former President 1985-86 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Bono Letters 
 

Jim Vitale                                                                                                                                                     April 24, 2006  
 

 As the coordinator for SAY San Diego's Start Smart program, I want to thank you and your organization for 
your most recent donation to our program. The children's furniture and toys are a fantastic asset that we could not 
otherwise provide our clients.  
 Start Smart offers a series of parent-child interactive classes that teach parents about child development and 
how to prepare their children for kindergarten. Crafts and other hands-on activities are central to what we do, and the 
items your organization has donated help every time the families meet.  
 Our educators and families know RIGHT AWAY when items come from the Woodworkers-there is no quality 
like what you folks provide! I wish you could see the response from our teachers when we pull out the Woodworker 
items to distribute throughout our classroom sItes.  
 Thank you so very much for continuing to support the work of SAY San Diego We are proud to be an ongoing 
recipient of your fine quality workmanship. We appreciate and value what you do for us... and look forward to 
continuing our partnership with your group. Thank you so very much!!  
 
Sincerely,  

 4
Ellen Yaffa , SAY Sari Diego, Start Smart Project  



 
To Whom it May Concern:                        April 18, 2006  
 
 The House of David Church of God In Christ started in early 1970 with ten families. We now have a 
membership of over 400 members. We are currently in the process of building a day care center to service families in 
our community. The tables, chairs and toys that you have donated have come in handy and are greatly appreciated. 
Thank you.  
 
Sincerely,  
Brenda Sanders, General Church Secretary  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
                     Toy Program 

 
 
 
 
245 Cars & Trucks Chuck Goldsmith  10 Cars  Tom Henderson 
39 Planes  Chuck Goldsmith  51 Cars  Lew Leithner 
28 Stools  Jim’s Toy Group  44 Cars  George Byrne 
30 Planes  Jim’s Toy Group  30 Cars  Dennis & Joshua Rink 
10 Cars  Fiah Ernie               10 Cars  Paul Trebbien 
10 Cars  Bob Meyer               10 Cars  Dow Bambacht 
18  Cars & Trucks Daniel Contreras  10 Cars  Valerie Markum 
 
Our toy, chair, & table production total for this year is 1412.  Much thanks to all for contributing your skill, time and 
effort to bring our toy program to the needy. We helped make a lot of kids happy this year! 
 

Your used woodworking magazines & books are needed! 
Please bring your used woodworking magazines & books to our club meetings and donate them to the Toy Program. 
Your Toy Program resells them and raises funds to buy wheels and paint. You donated $141.15 last meeting. Thank 
you. 
. 
 
Roger Solheid, Toy Program Chairman 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Cutout Report 
 

Scrollsawn Cutouts and Memory Boxes  
 

This report has fewer items to report than usual because of the extra meeting in April, but we have TWO months until 
the next one, and I have plenty of material and patterns to keep you busy. 
 
Hospitalized children look forward to receiving boxes and cutouts to decorate and take home. 
 
Brought to the last meeting were: 
 
200 cutouts from Bob Anttila                               4 memory boxes from Ed Peterson 
60 cutouts from the Collins shop                         2 memory boxes from Don Reader 
1 memory box from Collins shop 
 
See me at the May meeting for wood and patterns, or call me and drop by the Collins Shop on Ninth Avenue 
downtown. 
   
Jack Thurman, Cutout and Merchandise Chairman  619-232-4626 Days 
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May Membership Report 
   
 

 The current membership is 1311, 121 of whom are new members.  Based upon a comparison with last 
year at this time, we should reach about 1435 members by year end.  Member cards have been issued to 516 
spouses.  Website newsletters are the option of 398 (30.4%) of the current members. 

The MS Access database has been implemented for our membership records, allowing for more flexibility in 
meeting various needs; e.g., mailing lists, new member lists, etc.  Pertinent data can be made available to committees 
on a need-to-know basis.  The data can be made available in Access or Excel format, depending on the recipient’s 
software and choice. 
 
Len Wener, Membership Chairman  lenwener@cox.net or 619- 222-5521  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

       
Mentor Program 

 
Table Saw Alignment 

 
There will be a Mentor class on “Setting up and aligning your Table Saw” scheduled for the Month of August. The sign 
up sheet will be available at the July meeting. 
 
Chuck Anderson, Mentor Program Chairman chucker@san.rr.com 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
 

Shop Tour Photos 
              

      A tour of Al DeFries shop April 8th 2006 

                
      A tour of Steve Alwardt’s shop April 29th 2006 
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San Diego Fine Woodworking Association 
2006 Fall Seminar 

 

Bob Flexner 
 

Se

 
 
 
    
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Bob Flexner has operated his own furniture making a
years. For the last 15 years, he has taught wood fini
include writing the authoritative and best-selling book, 
second, fully revised edition, editing Finishing and Res
making the award-winning videos, “Repairing Furnitur
Press, and writing the long-running columns “Finish
Finishing” in Popular Woodworking. Bob is probably b
wood finishing and organizing them into categories that m

  

All this:  
 • 3-day seminar – Friday evening, Saturday a
 • Coffee, donuts and juice - Saturday and Su
 • Soft drinks provided all day 
 • Catered lunch – Saturday and Sunday 
 • Bob’s book “Understanding Wood Finishin

• Bob’s video “Repairing Furniture” A $25 V
 

A great value for o
 

DON’T MISS TH
 

COST:  $85.00 SDFWA Members 
$110 Non-members (includes Book, Video 

(Over) 
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Understanding Wood 
Finishing 

& 
Furniture Repair 

Techniques 
 

ptember 8, 9, 10, 2006
nd restoration shop in Norman, OK for 30 
shing and restoration. His accomplishments 
“Understanding Wood Finishing,” now in its 
toration (Professional Refinishing) magazine, 
e” and “Refinishing Furniture” for Taunton 
ing” in Woodshop News and “Flexner on 
est known for defining the products used in 

ake them easily understandable. 

nd Sunday 
nday morning 

g” A $30 value 
alue 

nly $85.00! 
IS ONE! 

(includes Book & Video) 
and 2006 SDFWA Membership) 



The San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association board of Directors feels our membership 
deserves the very best and this is why we want to provide such a great opportunity for 
you.  This is one seminar you do not want to miss.  
 

Understanding Wood Finishing & Furniture Repair Techniques 
With Bob Flexner 

 

Friday, Saturday & Sunday, September 8, 9, 10, 2006 
Friday 6PM – 9PM, Saturday 9AM – 4PM, Sunday 9AM – 3PM 

 

LOCATION: 
San Diego School for Creative & Performing Arts 

2425 Dusk Street 
San Diego, CA  92139 

 
Please fill out the form below and include your check made payable to SDFWA and mail to: 

San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association 
P. O. Box 82323 

San Diego, CA 92138-2323 

 
 

Please sign me up for the 
2006 San Diego Fine Woodworking Association seminar with Bob Flexner 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Payment must be received by August 4th to guarantee a copy of the 
book and video tape at the seminar.  Payments made after August 4th will receive the 
book in the mail approximately 4-6 weeks after the seminar.   
 
 
NAME:           
 
ADDRESS:           
 
CITY & ZIP:                         
 
PHONE NUMBER:                          

 

Amount Paid (Check one): Before August 4th: ___ Member $85   ___ Non-member $110  
        After August 4th: ___ Member $95   ___ Non-member $120  

 (Non-member price includes 2006 membership)  
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Wants and Disposals 
 
 As you all know, the Wants & Disposals is open only to current members that want to Buy, Sell, or Trade equipment or supplies. It 
is not for commercial ads.  To list an item, please e-mail Bob Coates at coatesrm@cox.net or call 619-258-8674 and leave only your 
name, identify your self as a SDFWA member, and an evening call back number.   When I call back, please provide the following: 
Full Name, E mail address if you have one, the general area or town of San Diego Co. where the equipment can be seen, price 
range & describe the item.  Bring a picture to the meeting and a brief talk or sales pitch. We do not have display area, so please 
bring only pictures to the General Meeting. 
Please Note; each ad will only run in one issue of the newsletter.  If you want to run the ad again you will have to resubmit the 
information to Bob Coates at the above listed e-mail or phone number.  
 

Bob Coates, Chairman Wants and Disposals 
    

NOTICE 
 

Please contact Bob Coates: coatesrm@cox.net or 619-258-8674, when you have found a Buyer, an 
Item to Buy, or the help you requested. 
 

Disposals 
 
Powermate Horizontal Belt Sander  3" x 36" 
Contact: Sue Spray at 760-753-3643 or e-mail spraysk@pacbell.net  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Stanley 4 1/2, early type plane. Asking $50.  Hock AZ Blade for the plane.  Asking $ Negotiable 
Contact: Kit Camp at 619-358-9364 or e-mail kpem@cox.net 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Craftsman Lathe - 12" over the bed and 36" between centers with Copycrafter and all turning tools. Asking $100 OBO.  Grizzly 8" 
Jointer with cabinet stand and wheels.  Asking $200 OBO. Grizzly 15" Planer with stand and wheels.   
Asking $250 OBO. Grizzly 16" Bandsaw with extra blades, stand and wheels.  Asking $250.00.  Each item is in good condition and 
ready to make chips or dust.  
Contact: Albert Bates, evenings (after 6) at  858-485-8310 or e-mail bates.a@sbcglobal.net.  Rancho Bernardo area. 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
50 Henry Taylor Carving tools with fitted case.  Asking $495.     
Contact: Charlie White 619-475-6166 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Koa & Mango wood no details:  
Contact Tom Edwards @ 619-423-2778 or e-mail frogudt62@yahoo.com 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Wants and Help Wanted 
 

I have a 12 inch by 36 inch by 9 quarter piece of ancient Kauri wood from New Zealand.  The wood is from a giant Kauri tree buried 
in a bog during the last Ice Age down there and is 30,000 to 50,000 years old.  The tree was 1200 years old when it got buried.  The 
wood is very beautiful.  I want to vernier it into pieces that are 12X36X1/8 to 3/16 inch.  My band saw isn't big enough and I wouldn't 
trust myself with the wood anyhow...I need to find someone with a good saw and the talent to do the cutting.  I am willing to pay 
what it's worth to do the job...might even share a small slice of the wood if I was then in an expansive mood. 
Contact: Bruce Overson at e-mail wings@san.rr.com, 858-945-4638 Cell Phone during the day, 858-592-7377 Evening. 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Butt Mortise Plane         
Contact: Contact: Kit Camp at e-mail kpem@cox.net or 619-358-9364 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
5500 Amp  Generator 
Contact: John Vreeland at 858-277-0689 
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
The use of a large drum sander, capable of handling a wenge table top 30 inches wide by 8 feet long by 1 1/4 inches thick. If 
someone has this capability and would be interested in renting “sander time” to me, or can suggest another arrangement. 
Contact: Tom Lyons at 619-540-5796 or email Tom@woodgrainpens.com with details.  
______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I need help on Stained Glass Replacement and mounting:    
(Members Only) Contact: Bill Ryan at 858-292-1980 or e-mail WmRyan@AOL.com 
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2006 San Diego Fine Woodworkers Association 
 

DIRECTORS 
 

President:                         Ed Gladney  858-484-4366               Gladney@san.rr.com 
Vice-President:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642            tomlin1@cox.net 
Treasurer:  Douglas Parker 619-421-0636             gothamst@sbcgobal.net  
Secretary:  Rhoda Keegan 858-278-3632  rhodak@san.rr.com 
Member at Large:  John van Blerck 858-673-2104  jvanblerck@jvbcm.com  
 

COMMITTEES 
 

Newsletter Editor:  Ron Rossi 619-582-9883               ronrossi@cox.net 
Membership:  Leonard Wener 619-222-5521               lenwener@cox.net 
  Harry Baldwin 858-278-8718               HarrySDFWA@aol.com  
Membership Greeter:  James LaGrone 858-484-6595  james_lagrone@yahoo.com 
Programs:  Susan Spray 760-753-3643  spraysk@pacbell.net 
Sound Technician:  Thomas Johnson 619-281-7170               tejohn_22058@msn.com   
Video Technician:  Michael Fairbanks 619-465-4972             mkfairdpmm@netscape.net  
Shop Tours:  Robert Threm 619-424-8207               rthrem@cox.net 
Shows/Exhibits:  Bob Stevenson 619-422-7338               bobscww@cox.net 
Historian:  David Barnhart 760-721-1457             barnhartd@cox.net 
Special Events:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642           tomlin1@cox.net  
  Jim Vitale 858-623-8630               jamespvitale@yahoo.com           
Publicity:  Tom Henderson 760-471-6642               tomlin1@cox.net 
Merchandise:  Jack Thurman 619-443-3465 
Property/Swap Meet:  Bill Collins 619-232-4626               djackbil@ix.netcom.com 
Library Donations                          Bill Collins                                  619-232-4626               djackbil@ix.netcom.com 
Resources/Raffle:  Viki Hennon 858-459-4301           vikih@mindspring.com 
                                                      Bill Collins 619-232-4626                 djackbil@ix.netcom.com 
Web Site:  Doug Murphy 619-441-9665           webmaster@sdfwa.org 
Scholarships:  Russ Filbeck 858-566-9699 
  Jack Stone 760-749-7137           Jstone@palomar.edu 
Toy Program:  Roger Solheid 858-279-1140           rsolheid@sbcgobal.net 
  Charles Pinkus 619-435-6334             
  Charlie Bierman 619-276-0048 
Video Library:  Bob Reese 858-695-2460               rtreese@gmail.com 
Refreshments:  Harry Feucht 619-232-4626               harryfeucht@gmail.com 
  Ron Rossi 619-582-9883           ronrossi@cox.net 
  Don Spangler 858-270-6165               coffeeorganic@hotmail.com  
Pro Bono:                                      Jim Vitale 858-623-8630               jamespvitale@yahoo.com 
E-Mail Mailing List Manager   
Wants and Disposals:                  Bob Coates 619-258-8674               coatesrm@cox.net 
Mentor Program  Chuck Anderson 858-273-3055           chucker@san.rr.com 
NTC Feasibility Study  Dale Stauffer 619-561-2202  dstauffer@k-online.com 

 
Meeting Dates for 2006 

 
General Membership Meetings                                                                          Board Meetings 
 
Al Bahr Temple                                                                                                           Hardwood & Hardware Co. 
5440 Kearney Mesa Road, San Diego                                                                       9040 Activity Road, San Diego. 
behind the Hampton Inn.   7:00 PM                                                                            7:00 PM 
        
              May 31                                                                                                                        
              July 26                                                                                                                       July 5 
              September 27                                                                                                            September 6 
              November 29                                                                                                             November 1 
 
SDFWA Mailing Address                                                                                 SDFWA Web Page Address                                   
P.O. Box 82323   San Diego, CA 92138-2323                                                  http:www.sdfwa.org 
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RESOURCES
 
To receive your discounts, please 
show your membership card before 
you make a purchase. 
 
 
 
American Furniture Design Co 
(www.americanfurnituredsgn.com) 
  
Phone: 760-743-6923 (Orders) 
Hours: 8:30-4:30 M-F 
E-mail americanfurniture@cox.net    
Brian Murphy, Proprietor 
  
 125 of the Finest Woodworking Plans, San Diego’s only 
supplier of Daly's Finishing Supplies, Hardware, Hand Tools 
and Books.  Call for a Free Catalog! 
 
 
 
 
Craftsman Studio – Fine Tools & Books 
Website 7/24 ( )www.CraftsmanStudio.com  
 
Phone Orders/Info M-F 9-5, Sat by chance 
(619) 741-1425 
 or Toll Free 888-500-9093 
Bill Kohr, proprietor 
 
Tools by Lie-Nielsen, HNT Gordon, Stanley, Hock, Two 
Cherries, Sorby, Matsumura, Buck Bros, Norton, Starrett, 
 WL Fuller, Wiha, Forrest++. 
 
 
Cut & Dried Hardwood 
 
241 S Cedros Ave.  Solana Beach, CA  92075 
Phone: (858) 481-0442 
Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-S, 11:00-4:00 Sun. 
Rick Jackson, proprietor 
 
Hard to find woods, including turning/carving stock. Largest 
selection of woodworking books in San Diego.   
 
 
 
 
Dunn-Edwards Paints 
 
5250 Jackson Dr. #100  La Mesa, CA  91941 
Phone: (619) 258-2111 
Hours: 6:30-5:00 Mon-Sat. 
Stan Ecobellis, manager 
 
Varnishes, stains, lacquers, brushes, patching compounds 
and other supplies. Call for more information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
Environmental Spray Systems 
 
7114 Convoy Ct.  San Diego, CA  92111 
Phone: (858) 279-7114 
Hours: 8:00-5:30 M-F  
Sam Rinaker, manager 
 
Specializing in spray finishing equipment. Local distributor for 
Devilbiss, Graco, Paasche, and Accuspray.  
 
 
Fas-N-Go 
 
2260 Main St.  Chula Vista CA   
Phone: (619) 424-4774 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F  
Sergio Diaz, manager 
 
Nail guns, nails, brads, staples, compressors and all 
accessories for nail guns. Fast repair service. Distributor for 
Senco, 3M, Spotnail, Paslode and other major brands.  
 
 
Frost Hardwood Lumber  (www.frosthardwood.com) 
 
6565 Miramar Rd.  San Diego, CA  92112 
Phone: (858) 455-9060   (800) 258-3534 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F, 8:00-12:30 Sat. 
Jim Frost, proprietor 
 
San Diego’s largest inventory of domestic and exotic 
hardwood lumber, plywood, mdf, and formica. Custom milling 
and mouldings available.  
 
 
The Hardwood and Hardware Company 
 
9040 Activity Road   Suite E  San Diego, CA 92123 
Phone: (858) 536-1800   Fax: (858) 536-8964 
Hours: M-F 7:00-5:00, Sat. 9:00-4:00 
Tom Drinnon, manager 
 
Domestic & Imported Hardwoods, Mouldings, Plywoods & 
Veneers, Cabinet Hardware, Hand Tools & Woodworking 
Supplies. Great service and large selection.   
 
 
Lane Stanton Vance Lumber (El Cajon) 
 
360 Vernon Way  El Cajon, CA  92020 
Phone: (619) 442-0821 
Hours: 7:00-4:30 M-F, 7:00-12:00 Sat. 
Jack Griede, manager 
 
Lane Stanton Vance Lumber (San Marcos) 
 
1415 Descanso Ave.  San Marcos, CA  92069 
Phone:  (760) 471-4971 
Hours: 7:00-4:30 M-F, 8:00-12:00 Sat. 
Don Widders, manager 
 
Hardwoods and sheet goods 
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RESOURCES
  

  
  
Mission Molding & Wood Specialties R. S. Hughes CO. Inc. 
  
9510 Chesapeake Dr. # 401.  San Diego, CA  92123 1281-B liberty Way, Vista, CA 92081-8309 
Phone: (858) 569-8591 Phone: (760) 597-8924 
Hours: 7:30-5:00 M-F, 8:00-1:00 Sat.   Hours: 7:45-5:00 M-F 
Bob Hawk, manager Chuck Schweikart, Manager 
   
San Diego’s source for wood mouldings and architectural 
specialties. 

San Diego’s largest inventory of 3m abrasives, 
adhesives, safety equipment and more. Phone 
orders/estimates. UPS shipping or walk in service 
available.  

 
Overnite Saw Service 
 

 2180 San Diego Ave.  San Diego, CA  92110 
 Phone: (619) 295-6406 
Tool Depot  Hours: 8:00-4:30 M-F 
 John Gaither 
3799 Gaines St  San Diego, CA  92110  
Phone: (619) 220-7111 Hand & Circle Saws Sharpened.  
Hours: 7:00-6:00 M-F, 9:00-5:00 Sat.   

 Bob Welte 
Packaging Store    

1441Encinitas Blvd.  Encinitas CA 92024  
Phone: (760) 943-9120 7848A Silverton  San Diego, CA  92128 
Hours: 7:00-6:00 M-F, 7:00-3:00 Sat., 10:00-2:00 Sun. Phone: (858) 549-7225 
 Hours: 9:00-5:00 M-F 
1655 South Broadway near Main  Chula Vista, CA 91911 Peter Wharf 
Phone: (619) 585-1800  
Hours:  7:00-6:00 M-F, 7:00-3:00 Sat., 10:00-2:00 Sun. Custom boxes, crating, packing supplies, and shipping. 

Phone estimates and pick up service available.  
  
  
Toolmart, Inc  (www.toolmarts.com)  Rockler Woodworking and Hardware 
  
750 N. Citracado Parkway (Mission At Nordahl)   8199 Clairemont Mesa Blvd.  San Diego, CA  92111 
Escondido, CA  92029-1030 Phone:  (858) 268-1005 
Phone: (760) 480-1444 Hours: 9:00–7:00 M-F, 9:00-6:00 Sat., 10:00-5:00 Sun.  
Hours: 7:00-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat. Mike Durlak, manager 
Rick Bowman  
 Woodworking tools and materials. Catalogues are available.  
28011 Jefferson Ave.  Temecula, CA  92590-2633  
Phone: (909) 676-5210  
Hours: 7:00-5:30 M-F, 7:00-4:00 Sat. DeWalt, Porter Cable, Delta Factory Service Center    PRO-TEK Tool Repair (A division of Toolmart) 7290 Clairemont Mesa Dr.  San Diego, CA 92111 
 Phone: (858) 279-2011 
1355 Grand Ave. #108  San Marcos, CA  92069-2513 Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-F 
Phone: (760) 471-4800  
Hours: 8:00-5:00 M-F Porter Cable, Delta, DeWalt, Devilbiss, FLEX, Biesemeyer 

and Oldham Parts, Accessories, Repairs and Reconditioned 
Tools.   

 
Toolmart, Inc is an authorized distribution and repair center 
for major brands (Makita, Milwaukee, Delta, DeWalt, Porter 
Cable, etc).   
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White Engineering and Manufacturing 
 
Phone: (619) 475-6166 
Charlie White, proprietor 
 
A big selection (More than 25 types) of high-quality Scarpaz 
sawblades at rock bottom prices. Call for more information.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Woodworker West (www.woodwest.com 
P.O. Box 452058  Los Angeles, CA 90045 
Phone: (310) 216-9265  Fax: (310) 216-9274 
E-mail:  editor@woodwest.com 
Ron Goldman, proprietor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 VIDEO LOAN REQUEST  

 
You must be a member of SDFWA to borrow videos  

 
 I wish to borrow one of the following videotapes and agree to return it within seven (7) days of my receipt of it.  A postpaid 
return label and an order form are enclosed.  I understand that a late return charge of $1 per day may be assessed and that I am 
responsible for replacement of the tape if it is damaged or lost while in my custody.  If your first choice is not available, you will receive 
your second choice.   
 Enclosed is $3.50 to cover postage and handling. My choices are: 
 
 (1)_____________________________________  (2)_____________________________________ 
  
 NAME:___________________________PHONE:_______________E-Mail___________________ 
- 
ADDRESS:_______________________CITY_______________STATE____ZIPCODE_________ 
 
 SIGNATURE:__________________________ 
Make checks payable to SDFWA.  Mail to SDFWA LIBRARY, c/o R.T.Reese 10886 Aviary Court, San Diego, CA 92131 
                    858-695-2460     rtreese@jjuno.co 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
                    SAN DIEGO FINE WOODWORKERS ASS’N MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  
              PRINT CLEARLY      (New or Renewal) 
              Name:_____________________________________________________________       

   First (or Initial)  Middle (or  Initial)         Last    
                    Mailing address: Street or PO Box _____________________________________ 
                    City:________________________State:______  Zip Code (9- digit):_______-_____ 
                  Telephone Number (_____)-___________My E-Mail address is__________________ 

                    I would like a membership card for my spouse _____________________________  
          (Name) 

                I prefer to get the newsletter from www.sdfwa.org _____  or by U.S.Mail_______ 
                   The above information will be shared only within this association on a need-to-know basis. 

                   Return the completed form with your payment of $25, payable to SDFWA, to 
            SDFWA       P.O. Box 82323         San Diego, CA 92138-2323 
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Next meeting:  7 pm, Wednesday, May 31st, 2006 at the Al Bahr Temple 
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